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VILLAGE NEWSLETTER
Now you see it... now you don’t!

Anyone who regularly posts a letter on High Street will have realised that our
treasured red pillar-box suddenly “disappeared” from the pavement outside
Ruddington Post Office in February. This was to
accommodate the preferred location for a very
welcome new cashpoint (pictured) to replace
the facility lost after the closure of Barclay’s
Bank. Unfortunately the plan to simply move
the pillar-box to the other side of the door
proved to be flawed — after electrical cables
were -
discovered 1

under  the N

pavement!

D\ Since then a
franticsearch ©
has been on =
to find a]
suitable new _
site. By the time you read this, an even more |
traditional pillar-box (not our original) should
have been installed by the bench near the Co- |
op on Church Street. Of course you can still |
post mail inside the post office during trading

hours. Continued inside

Would you like to sponsor the Village Newsletter?

Contact the Ruddington Parish Council office, St. Peter’s Rooms, Church
Street, Ruddington, Nottingham NG11 6HA. Tel: 0115 914 6660
Email: office@RuddingtonParishCouncil.gov.uk




Another new structure on Church
Street has “appeared” next to the bus
shelter outside the church (pictured).
This large black box, which looks rather

like a free-standing cashpoint, is in fact

a new way of paying our bus fares! It’s
where you can purchase and top-up the
new Robin Hood Smartcard for
discounted  pre-paid travel on
Nottingham City Transport, Trent
Barton, Kinchbus, Linkbuses and the
NET trams (including bus, tram, park
and rides).

The card itself is free of charge but
requires @ minimum £10 top-up. It can
be used for all journeys within the
designated  “Greater  Nottingham”
boundary, which includes Ruddington.
Unfortunately this machine does not
take cash, so you will need a credit or
debit card to boost your balance. But
bus drivers will still be happy to accept
your “real” money!

Graham Wright

And now you see it again!

-

The new post box just
along from the Co-op.

Annual Parish MeetingFind out
about Fracking

19t April, 7.30 p.m.
at St. Peter’s Rooms

Come and find out about fracking.

It is possible, although there are no
proposals at the moment, that an
application might come in for fracking
near Ruddington.

Find out about what fracking is and
what this might mean.

No decisions wil be made at the
meeting, it is to find out what might
happen and the possible impacts.



Notts Recycling Centres
Service Changes April 2016

From 1 April 2016 Nottinghamshire
County Council will be introducing a
number of changes to the Recycling
Centre service, including implementing
a registration scheme for residents
wishing to use the network of 12 sites in
the County.

These changes were approved by the
County Council at the budget meetings
in February 2014 and 2015 in response
to on-going funding challenges.

The registration scheme will require
anyone accessing the sites to have
completed an on-line (or via telephone
support from the Customer Service
Centre) application through the
Councils “Self Portal”.

You will need to to confirm the details
of your Nottinghamshire address, and
assign access rights to a maximum of
two vehicles registered to that address.

To enforce the scheme the Council, and
its waste contractor Veoila, will initially
be undertaking electronic checks on
vehicles entering the Recycling Centres,
and advising and supporting residents
with the on-line registration process.

They will also be informing non-
residents to utilise sites within the
administrative area in which they live.

From September 2016 the
Nottinghamshire County Council will be
enforcing the scheme more rigorously.

Any vehicles not registered on the
system will be refused access to deposit
waste.

Surveys of the Recycling Centre sites
indicate that cross border usage may be
as much as 15% for some facilities,
which means the County Council

currently subsidises disposal costs for
neighbouring
Authorities.

Waste Disposal

The County Council is also introducing
an on-line pre bobking process, and a
range of disposal charges for residents
wishing to deposit certain non-
household inert wastes, including
gypsum containing products, at the
Recycling Centres when delivered in a
van, pick-up or trailer. These charges
will not extend to cars.

The County Council will work closely
with the Borough and Distract Councils
to monitor the effects of these changes
and identify and address any adverse
impacts on either kerbside or instances
of fly-tipping.



Can’t sing? Join the Tuneless
Choir!

Ruddington Community Choir director
Bernadette Bracha has joined forces
with her friend Nadine Cooper to launch
a Tuneless Choir, for people who can’t
sing, are out of practice or lacking in
confidence.

The choir was the brainchild of Nadine,
co-founder of women’s online
community Henpicked. She was told by
her music teacher at the age of 11 that
she should stop singing, because she
was spoiling it for everyone else.

But can’t sing doesn’t mean won’t sing,
and Nadine was determined to enjoy
the proven physical, emotional and
social effects of singing.

Since its launch earlier this year, the
choir has enjoyed phenomenal success
and has featured in both national and
international press, with Nadine and
Bernadette also joining broadcasters
Nicky Campbell on Radio Five Live and
John Humphries on BBC Radio Four.

And its numbers are ever growing, with
more and more people joining to get

stuck into some Abba, Queen and
similar music.

The choir meets in Lady Bay, usually on
the first and third Thursdays of the
month, from 8-9.30pm.

To find out more, email
tunelesschoir@gmail.com, visit
www.tunelesschoir.com or follow them
on Facebook.

Kay Garrett

Save the date for a Best of
British Summer Picnic Concert

Join Ruddington Community Choir and a
host of other musical acts for an
afternoon and evening of fun and
entertainment, raising money for good
causes in the process.

The Best of British Summer Picnic
Concert on Saturday 2 July will feature
live performances from local talent
alongside big names, such as Brit Award
winners Blake and classical chart topper
Rebecca Newman.

To be held at North Lodge Farm in
Widmerpool, the proceeds from the
event will go to The Game & Wildlife
Conservation Trust, Lincs & Notts Air
Ambulance and Notts NSPCC.

To find out more and buy your tickets
contact Vicky Williams on 0115 937
6525, email
bestofbritish@northlodgefarm.co.uk or
visit www.bestofbritish.online

Kay Garrett



Ruddington Big Sing

Ruddington Community Choir is hosting
a choir festival in the village on

Saturday, 21t May.

Interest has been high, and Ruddington
Big Sing is booking up fast! Over two
thirds of the available delegate spaces
are now confirmed and participating
choirs include Beeston Voices, West
Bridgford Social Singers and Singing for
Pleasure.

Participants on the day will take part in
workshops ranging from Barbershop to
Songs from the Shows. There will be a
community Big Sing and a gala concert
in the evening featuring a special
performance by the massed choirs!

It’s hoped that the festival will not only
be a fun and exciting day for the
participants, along with encouraging
Ruddington residents to join in with the
singing, but also a boost to local traders
as a map will be produced showing the
singers where they can buy delicious
food and drink from the amazing range
of establishments we have within the
village.

To get involved, email
RuddingtonBigSing@gmail.com

Cath

A large print copy of the
Village  Newsletter s
available to read in the
library.

Butchers’ Birthday

Congratulations to Ruddington
Butchers — which has just celebrated
five years of trading!

Stewart White and Shane Ginty opened
their new business in the historic
Oliver’s shop in Church Street on the
24th of March 2011 - after it had lain
empty for seven months. Since then
they’ve completely refurbished the

premises, introduced many new ranges
and proved there’s still a demand for a
dedicated high quality butchers’ in our
village.
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When Stewart moved away to St
Helen’s just over a year ago Shane
(pictured) took over the business and
continues to run it with a little help
from his wife Nicola. Shane celebrated
the shop’s fifth birthday with free wine
and nibbles to thank all his customers
for their continued support.

Graham Wright



Beer Fest at the Frame
Breakers

The Frame Breakers will be holding it’s
first-ever beer festival from Friday 8
April to Sunday 10 April. Since
reopening under the ownership of
Nottingham Brewery in October 2015,
the pub is fast establishing a great
reputation for the quality and range of
its keg beers and hand-pulled ales, so
holding a beer festival felt like a natural
step.

Andy Heath, Operations Manager at
Nottingham Brewery, explains: ‘As our
customers will know, quality real ales
are a big part of life at The Frame
Breakers. Holding a beer festival gives
us the chance to offer an even wider
selection than normal, including some
more unusual choices that you don’t
often find. Craft ciders will also be much
in evidence, building on the success of
our 5-tap cider wall which features craft
ciders and perries from local providers
and from further afield.’

The beers and ciders available to drink
at the festival will also be used to create
a special food menu, reflecting The
Frame Breakers’ tradition of using
Nottingham Brewery ales as
ingredients. Current menu items
include a hugely-popular stout and
chocolate cake, and sausages made
with a range of brews including cider,
stout and EPA. These are specially made
for the pub here in Ruddington by Julia’s
Kitchen and Ruddington Village

Butchers respectively, both on Church
Street.

As well as food and drink, the beer
festival will also feature an
entertainment programme on the

Saturday and Sunday. Says Andy: ‘We’ve
not confirmed the details yet, but we’re
hoping to have a Meet the Brewer event
on Saturday 9 April, where the boys
from Nottingham Brewery will be on
hand to chat about their products and
the different brewing processes. On
Sunday, we’re hoping to have live music
followed by a pub quiz and other games.’

Customers will also have the chance to
get to know new Manageress, Amy,
who joined The Frame Breakers team in
March  after previous Manager,
Benjamin Zuchold, moved on to
pastures new. Says Amy: ‘I'm very
excited to be taking the reins at The
Frame Breakers and have lots of exciting
ideas to put the pub right at the heart of
the village community in Ruddington.
After our own beer festival in April, we’ll
be looking forward to taking part in
Ruddfest alongside other pubs in the
village, from Thursday 2 to Sunday 5
June!

For more information about the beer
festival at The Frame Breakers, please
call into the pub or ring 0115 859 0060.
You can find the latest information on
Ruddfest at the events Facebook page,
or look out for an article in the Village
Newsletter next month.

Faye Stenson



Which way is it to..........?

A few weeks ago a new sign appeared
on The Green. It has been installed near
the bus stop to assist visitors arriving by
bus in finding key attractions, in and
around the village.

Barbara Breakwell

Vacancy in Manor Ward

There is a vacancy on Ruddington Parish
Council in Manor Ward. The Parish
Council are now looking for people
interested in being a parish councillor.
The deadline for putting your name

forward is 24™ April 2016. Interviews
will be held on 3" May.
If you are interested in being a parish

councillor contact the Parish Council
office to find out what it involves.

Pinder’s Circus in town

The Pinder family are the oldest circus
family in the UK and are based in
Uppingham, Rutland and the show is an
all human production.

They can seat 250 persons and the
shows last for 1hr and 45 mins with
jugglers, acrobats, clowns, magician,
dancers and cartoon characters mostly
put on by the family.

They will be visiting Ruddington in April,
pitching the big top on Sellors’ Playing
Field. Live performances on Monday
18th, Tuesday 19t and Wednesday 20t
April, admission fees: adults £12,

children £10. On Monday 18t all tickets
are £4.99.

Royal British Legion are
looking for people who share
the Queen’s Birthday
We are looking for all those who share

the Queen’s birthday, i.e. are 90 years
old on 21st April 2016.

If there is anyone you know of, whether
they are legion members or not, please
do get in touch.

Christopher Black

Membership Support Officer — East
Midlands

Telephone: 0808 802 8080

MSOEastMids@britishlegion.org.uk
Nottinghamshire.MSO@RBL.Communi

ty




Ruddington Diary

April 2016

Tuesday 5th April

Methodist Church Women's
Fellowship - "New Zealand Trip"
by Mike Davey, 2.30pm in the
Methodist Church.

Thursday 7th April

Village Museum -now open from
10am to 12 noon, until the start of
May, note this is temporary and you
are advised to check before visiting.

Saturday gth April

Parish Council Surgery - 10am
to 12 noon at St. Peter's Rooms.
This is your opportunity to speak
with your Parish, Borough and
County Councillors about local
issues.

Sunday 10th April

Tea, Coffee & Cakes - at the
Education Room (near the lake),
Rushcliffe Country Park from 10am
to 3pm. In aid of Finnjamboree
2016 a gathering of 15,000 Guides &
Scouts from all around the world.

Tuesday 12th April

Rattle, Rhyme and Roll - Have
fun with your little ones. 11am at
the Library, FOC.

Scrabble - In Ruddington Library
2pm to 4pm. All players welcomed.

Planning Meeting - at St. Peter's
Rooms commencing at 7.30pm. All
meetings are open to the public
where you can raise your views on
any agenda items.

Wednesday 13th April
Ruddington W.I. - Annual
Meeting, choose the team to run
your WI, followed by a Beetle Drive.
7.15pm in St. Peter's Rooms.

Friday 15th April

Ruddington Business
Partnership - FREE networking
today and every 3rd Friday of the
month, at The Ruddington Arms,
8am to gam. Come along and meet
other local businesses. No booking
required.

Sunday 17th April

Tea, Coffee & Cakes - at the
Education Room (near the lake),
Rushcliffe Country Park from 10am
to 3pm. In aid of FoRCP.

Monday 18th April

Pinders Circus - all human show,
jugglers, acrobats, clowns etc,
Sellors Playing Fields, 6pm to
8pm, first day admission all seats
£4.99.

Tuesday 19th April

Methodist Church Women's
Fellowship - Rev. Sam Hackett -
Baptist Minister, 2.30pm at the
Methodist Church.

Pinders Circus - Sellors Playing
Fields, 4.30pm to 7pm, admission:
adults £12, children £10.

Annual Parish Meeting - at St.
Peter's Rooms commencing at
7.30pm. All meetings are open to
the public where you can raise your
views on any agenda items.



Wednesday 20th April

Pinders Circus - Sellors Plying
Fields, 4.30pm to 7pm, admission:
adults £12, children £10.

Youth Project Launch - new
Youth Project will be launched at
the Body Centre, The Green. The 2
hourly weekly session will be aimed
at 9 to 14 year olds, subsequent
sessions will cost £1.

The Christian Charity Shop -
invite you to a Spring/Summer
Collection, 3pm to 8pm,
complimentary drinks & nibbles.

If you would like something included
in the Village newsletter please talk to

the Clerk or Deputy Clerk.
The copy deadline for the next

edition is 15! of the month.

Thursday 21st April

Ear Foundation - Do you wear an
NHS hearing aid? Come to our
FREE walk-in hearing aid clinic. In
St. Peter's Rooms between 11.30am
to 12.30pm. No appointment
required.

Ruddington Folk & Blues
Night - Enjoy all styles of live
acoustic music for free at the
Country Cottage Hotel commencing
at 8.30pm.

Wednesday 27th April
Ruddington Gardeners'
Association - "Wild Flowers and
Waterways" by Mary Watts, at the
Hermitage 7pm for 7.30pm.

May 2016

Sunday 1st May

Tea, Coffee & Cakes - at the
Education Room (near the lake),
Rushcliffe Country Park from 10am
to 3pm. In aid of FoRCP.

Footpaths Walk - Ruddington
Footpaths Preservation

Group. "Prestwold/Burton on the
Wolds" Meet on the Green at
2.15pm.

Saturday 7th May

Spring Fair - by Riding for the
Disabled. St. Peter's Rooms 10am to
12 noon.

You can often find more details of the
events on the Parish Council website:
www.ruddingtonparishcouncil.gov.uk
on the diary page.

Sunday 8th May

Bowls Club - Free open day at
their Elms Park 2.30pm to 5pm. All
equipment is provided for free.
Contact Brian on 07434 056 176,
email rudd.bowls@ntlworld.com,
website
www.ruddingtonbowls.website.virgi
nmedia.com

Tuesday 10th May

Annual Parish Council
Meeting - at St. Peter's Rooms
commencing at 7.30pm. All
meetings are open to the public
where you can raise your views.

See page 2 for details.



Passing of Millie Etanu, Joint
Owner and Headmistress of
the Vineyard School.

Many of you will know that last year
James Peacock School established a link
with the Vineyard Primary School in
Soroti, Teso, Northern Uganda, when
they sent out Ruddy Bear with
photographs, a diary and much
information about life in Ruddington.

The Vineyard School reciprocated with
a diary, written by the pupils, to further
establish the link.

The pupils, staff and parents/carers of
James Peacock also collected books,
games and school equipment, which
was sent out to the Vineyard in a
container, which has just arrived in
Soroti.

The Vineyard School was established by
Millie and Edward Etanu, who have
been our dear friends for many years, so
it is with much sadness that we have to
tell you that Millie passed away on 4th
March, after a spell in hospital with a
respiratory infection.

Edward, her husband and three young
sons, David, Benjamin and Jesse and all

her friends and colleagues are
devastated by her loss.
We sincerely hope that the link

between the two schools will continue
to flourish and serve as a meaningful
legacy to Millie's memory.

Honor and Clement Dixon

That Blooming Bowls Club!

Last year the Ruddington Bowls club
membership grew by 7% - and is looking
to do even better this year. They are
inviting people interested in taking up
bowls to their free Open Day on Sunday
8 May 2016 from 2.30pm to 5pm at
their ElIms Park base in Ruddington.
Folks will be able to drop in, try their
hand at bowls, hear about the club, plus
enjoy refreshments.

Once again there is a New Member
offer. For only £5 people can enjoy 4
coaching sessions with friendly
qualified coaches and up to 6 informal
games with members. All equipment is
provided free for the trial and if the
person likes the club, the £5 comes off
their membership! All the club asks is
people wear flat smooth soled shoes
with no heels (flip flops or old slippers
might suit the purpose) in order to
protect the greens.

Brian Tolley Club Secretary said: “We
have a lovely club, in a fabulous setting

10



with a caring membership. People are
made to feel welcome and can get
coaching and help to learn the game.
The game is great and easy to learn —
but, the real dividend comes through
the friendships and companionship
developed within the membership. We
have all kinds of folks getting along and
would love to welcome more”.

The bowls season runs May through to
September and the game itself is
affordable. For those who just want
social games, there are weekly informal
club roll ups, and around 20 friendly
non competitive games to be enjoyed.
League games are available just about
every day of the week for the
competitive. Evening league games
start 6.30pm and we also have games in
the afternoon and at weekends. The
club has working members (not just the
retired), games for male, female and
mixed teams.

Brian added: “Bowls can have a stuffy
image, but, generally we play in casual
clothes for non competitive games.
There is something for folks of all levels
of ability and the physical demands are
not that great. So, why not do what
more than 13 people did last year - join
us in the sun, join our club and make
some new friends?”

To find out more contact Brian on:
0743 405 6176, e-mail:
rudd.bowls@ntlworld.com or see our
website:
www.ruddingtonbowls.webspace.virgi
nmedia.com

Success for local Army Cadet

Local Army Cadet, Brindley (Brin)
Flatters recently represented
Nottinghamshire Army Cadets in the
National Cross Country Running Finals
in Cumbria.

A member of the Ruddington Unit of
Army Cadets, Brin keeps his fitness
levels up by attending the Youth Gym at
the Body Centre on the Green twice a
week.

At the event he achieved a Gold and
Bronze medal which was presented to
him by Liam Gray at a unit meeting.

The Cadets meet at their base on

Loughborough Road on Monday
evenings and new members are
welcome.

Barbara Breakwell
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Chapel Gallery at Framework
Knitters Museum

Saturday 30 April will see the launch of
an exciting new initiative at the
Framework Knitters Museum.

The museum has partnered with the
Nottingham Society of Artists (NSA) to
create a new exhibition space that will
become an ‘annexe’ of the main NSA
gallery at St Luke’s House on Friar Lane
in the city centre. Here in Ruddington,
the artworks will be displayed in the
former Methodist Chapel located
opposite the main museum buildings on
Chapel Street.

Paul Baker, Manager at the Framework
Knitters Museum, comments: ‘We’re
very excited to be working with the NSA
on the Chapel Gallery project, which is
set to become a major new tourist
attraction for Ruddington.

We’re still finalising the details, but the
idea is that works by different artists will
be exhibited for around 6 to 8 weeks at
a time. That means there’ll be
something new to see at the Chapel
Gallery at least every couple of months,
with lots of variety in terms of artistic

style, media and subject matter. There’ll
also be opportunities to meet some of
the exhibiting artists and even watch
them at work in the Chapel.

Once launched, the Chapel Gallery will
be open on the same days and times as
the Framework Knitters Museum. From
Good Friday (25 March), these will be
Wednesday to Saturday, 1lam to
4:30pm and Sunday from 1:30pm to
4:30pm. Entrance to the Chapel Gallery
will be free, although you'll need to pay
the usual admission fee if you want to
visit the museum as well. The museum
shop and café will be open for visitors
and the public to purchase
refreshments and souvenirs as usual.

Adds Paul: ‘All the artworks exhibited at
the Chapel Gallery will be for sale, with
15% of all sales being put towards the
museum’s plans to redevelop our
existing site and expand into the
adjacent property, Gunn Cottage.

The project really is a win-win for
everyone concerned as it will help the
museum raise much-needed funds,
boost awareness for the NSA and its
artists, and provide a fantastic new
tourist attraction for the village.’

If you'd like to know more about the
Chapel Gallery project, please contact
the museum on 0115 984 6914. For
information on the NSA, please visit
www.nottinghamartists.org.uk, where
you can also download their latest
exhibitions programme.

Faye Stenson
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New street lights

Over the last few weeks several areas of
our village have had new LED (Light
Emitting Diodes) installed. This is part of
an ongoing programme across the
County to replace the bulbs in existing
street lights.

Nottinghamshire has approximately
95,000 street lights many of which are
old and inefficient. The sole function of
street lighting is to light the highway to
ensure the Council meets its duty of
care to road and footpath users.

~

LED street lighting gives a clearer
crisper white light. These are the most
efficient lights available and come with
extended warranties and life-spans
therefore saving on future maintenance
also.

LED lights save between 45-60% on
energy costs when compared to low
pressure sodium (orange) lighting.

Lighting manufacturers no longer
produce the old orange lanterns so if an
“old” light fails it will be replaced with a
suitable LED alternative. This way the
stock of LED’s will be built up more
quickly.

LED’s are much more efficient than
alternative street lights currently in
Nottinghamshire and therefore make
savings in energy and carbon emissions.
They are directional so focus more on
the road/ footpath than causing light
nuisance to residents and the
surrounding wildlife.

The main aim of the scheme is to
reduce the usage of energy used by
street lights, illuminated signs and
bollards across the County.

All new street lights will be pre-
programmed to dim between the hours
of 10pm-7am when movement is at its
lowest so eventually no street lights will
be switched off over night.

Barbara Breakwell

The Honeycomb Christian
Charity Shop

Invites you to...

Our Spring/Summer Collection

Launch
Wednesday 20th April 2016
3:00-8:00pm
Complimentary Drinks and
Nibbles
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Little Seedlings childminders

Congratulations to ‘Little Seedlings’.
Ofsted have graded them at the highest
grade in childcare that you can get.

Since opening the business in October
2009 they have grown and gone from
strength to strength, working extremely
hard to meet the needs of so many
different children and their families in
the village.

Jane and Sam
different and brings us new challenges,
its hard work but most of all its fun and
there is always lots of laughter. There is
nothing better than seeing one of the
children in our care achieve something

said “Every day is

new. We are so pleased with the
outcome and the children have loved
celebrating our success.”

Ofsted Quote:

“The childminder and her assistant are
highly skilled, knowledgeable and well
qualified. Their teaching and care skills
are outstanding. Parents and carers
speak highly of the childminder and
assistant. Parents highlight their
exemplary care, the rich and varied

activities offered to children and how
much their children enjoy attending.”

Parent Quote:

“My husband and | leave our two most
precious things in the world, in a place
that is happy, safe, caring, fun and
creative. On top of all this they are
learning new skills every day.”

Grandparent Quote:

“Jane  and Sam are extremely
welcoming and caring, they are
excellent and very much love their job
and the children that they care for. My
grandchildren love going and | know
they are being well cared for.”

For more details about Little Seedlings,
please contact Jane on 07748025281 or
at littleseedling@hotmail.co.uk

Please Respect our
Neighbours

Rushcliffe Borough Council have
recycling bins in the Parish Council
Car Park (next to the Co-op)

Please only recycle your glass bottles
& jars between 8 a.m. and 5 p.m. as
putting bottles in the bottle bank can
make quite a noise.
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Parish Council

The current Chairmen and Vice-
Chairmen are:

Chairman of the
Councillor Allen Wood

Parish Council:

Vice-Chairmen of the Parish Council:
Councillor Ken Piggott

Chairman of Amenities Committee:
Councillor David Hall

Vice-Chairmen of Amenities
Committee: Councillor Andy Scott

Chairman of Environment & Policy
Committee: Councillor Nick Tegerdine

Vice-Chairmen of Environment & Policy
Committee: Councillor George Ellison

Parish Councillors
Camelot Ward

Clir Mrs J Hallam
Clir S Kirby

Cllr Mrs M Pell

Cllr A Scott
Easthorpe Ward
Cllr Mrs S Kaur Samra
Clir K S Piggott

Cllr Mrs M Robinson
Clir N J Tegerdine
Flawford Ward

Cllr Mrs A Auckland
Cllr J Hawson

Cllr Mrs H Hurman
Clir J Noble

Manor Ward
Cllr G Ellison
Cllr D J Hall
Cllr W A Wood
Vacancy

Contact details for all councillors can be
found on the Parish Council website and
notice board, or contact the Parish
Council office.

Ruddington Village Colts
Under 12’s
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We are looking for players for our
team, who are in year 7 at their
school.

We train on a Thursday at 7pm, cur-
rently at Rushcliffe School and play
on a Saturday morning.

We are a family run team, with
newly qualified FA coaches who
need players with an interest in
football and who enjoy playing.

If you are interested in trying us
out, please contact:
nick.kythreotis@ntlworld.com
OR
07914853422
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Award for local volunteers.

Within our village we are fortunate to have several uniformed organisations to
occupy our children and young people. This is all possible due to the dedication of
the volunteers who run them.

Two such volunteers, Alison Clarkson and Stef Hardy, were recently nominated for
an award for their Outstanding Service to Local Guiding.

The awards ceremony took place when Alison was visiting her daughter in
Australia but Stef attended and received the awards from the Midlands Chief
Commissioner.

Both said they felt very honoured to be nominated for the awards and also feel
very privileged to be part of such a great Guiding team here in Ruddington.

Barbara Breakwell

Stef Hardy and Alison Clarkson

Edited by Gary Long. Ruddington Parish Council, St. Peter’s Rooms,
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Website: www.RuddingtonParishCouncil.gov.uk
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